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21st June 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,






                   
A busy week and lots of updates for you in today’s newsletter. As you know in January we had a visit from Ofsted and received a very good report. However, this inspection isn’t the only accountability review we have as a school. Over the last two weeks we have had both a Health and Safety Audit and a Safeguarding children review. I am pleased to report that both of these have been very successful this year. Our Health and Safety Audit report has given us a 98% rating which is very high compared to most other schools. Our day long Safeguarding review lasted only half a day as we had fulfilled all the criteria by midday and have been advised that they won’t be returning next year. I would like to thank the relevant staff involved in these successful outcomes. 
Last Friday I was privileged to host the Honiton Learning Community Year 4 Youth Speak at Awliscombe. A huge well done to the 6 children from Littletown who spoke so brilliantly with one team achieving second place overall. 
This week, Year 4 had their residential visit to Escot Wildwood. Den building, fire making and the famous swamp walk all successfully navigated, along with the wet weather. My thanks to the staff who accompanied the children.  On Tuesday 3RB/GH again visited Adelaide lodge to work with residents. On Wednesday it was great to have so many parents attend the Year 1 express event in the hall as the children shared their learning on Enchanted Woodland. Also on Wednesday, we welcomed a Magistrate to Year 6 to hear all about magistrates and crown courts and the workings of the judicial system. Children from Year 5 and 6 attend the Aquathon at HLC, they all performed really well and we will get the results later next week.
Thanks to year 5 parents for donating cakes for today’s PTFA cake sale.
Today our contingent is en route to London for the TES National School Awards. I will tweet and Facebook the odd update on how we are getting on! 
Next week we have our sports days and you should have had some detailed information sent out from our PE team this week. After speaking with some parents this week, we will hold off until Monday morning before making a decision based on conditions and weather. As ever, assume that this is all going ahead as planned unless told otherwise. On Monday evening we look forward to hosting school Governors from surrounding local schools to hear about the development of curriculum design in schools. On Wednesday morning, our Reception children invite parents to an express event to find out the answer to ‘Why do Zebras have stripes?’ and various other important animal questions! Also on Wednesday, Year 6 visit the Donkey Sanctuary for their Life Skills event. On Friday, several of our children will represent the school in the Honiton Learning Community school games. Meanwhile I will be discussing school funding and other issues at the Beehive with our MP Neil Parish.  
Please see details below regarding a change to our term dates enforced by the change to the date of the May bank holiday.  Please also read the reminder about bikes and cycling to school as we are going to have a nasty accident soon if things don’t change.  
Yours faithfully,
Mr Perkins
Principal 


News from the children –
Nursery
We have been making under the sea collage.
We have made seaside pictures with 2d shapes.
Reception
We  have made Elmas out of milk bottles.
We have also been practising for sports day.
Year 1
We have been practising for sports day.
We have been enjoying our express event.
Year 2
We have started our new topic.
We did our express event.
Year 3
We have been making Venus fly traps.
We have also been learning about Venus fly traps
Year 4
We have been to Escot for our overnight stay.
We have done the swamp walk.
Year 5
We have been practising for sports day.
We have also been designing our own theme park rides.
Year 6 
We are all back from Balcombe Woods.
We had a visit from a magistrate. 
Staff news
After interviews over the last two weeks, we have now filled the maternity positions from September to cover Mrs Huguerre and Mrs Lambert. We look forward to welcoming Miss Hoey and Miss Meecham in to our staff team in September. We can now finalise arrangements for staffing and classes and will let children and parents know this information as soon as possible. 
Messages
Spare PE kits for Year1. 
Lots of our year groups have some donated spare kit for children to use if they forget theirs. We are running particularly short in Year1 so if you have any old PE kit that you aren’t using anymore please do consider donating it to our year 1 team.  Many thanks. 
Bikes
I am still receiving reports of, and witnessing myself, many children riding their bikes dangerously to and from and inside school grounds. Children should not be riding bikes on the pavement, should not mount cycles inside the school grounds and no child should come to school via bike unless they are in Year 5 and Year 6 and have successfully been through their bikeability training. I witnessed near misses on Honiton Bottom Road twice this week and we also had an incident on our playground after school. Please assist us in this in order to keep everyone safe. 
Sex education letters next week 
Next week, you will be receiving letters detailing the content of the sex education programme for your child’s year group. This will include details of how to request your child ‘opts out’ of elements of this programme. Please do get in touch with us if you have any questions about this. 
Music Lessons

Would your child/children like to learn the violin?  Lessons are available at Littletown.  Please contact Emily Miller on 01404 46965 emilymillermusic@yahoo.co.uk or leave a message with the office.  Spaces available for September.

Vacancy 

Fresha are looking for a kitchen porter to join the kitchen team at Littletown soon. The hours are Mon-Fri 11-2pm. Please contact Kirsty the kitchen manager on the school number to arrange a chat.  Or alternatively bring in a CV to the office which will be passed onto the kitchen.
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 17th June: 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Reception sports day am
KS1 Sports day pm
	Y3/Y4 Sports day am
Y5/6 Sports day pm
	Reception express event 9am 
	
	HLC Games 
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